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Meeting history

(After the 14th session of GRVA)

• 12th session (web), 8th November 2022

• 13th session (Hybrid), 12th-13th January 2023



Outcome

• Finalizing "Question and Answer(Comment)" table

> Document number: GRVA-15-28e

• Modification of texts of the proposed amendment 
regarding "recognition of foreign CoC"



Modification of texts of the proposed 
amendment (Doc. ECE/TRANS/GRVA/2023/5)

• The workshop has discussed multiple CSMSs for joint
projects on a vehicle type.

• The cases include that type approval authority may
recognize foreign CoC.

• The workshop came a consensus that the interpretation
document could mention "recognition of foreign CoC" by
agreement/arrangement between the relevant countries.

• This will help type approval authorities who may be facing
such situations.

Reference: GRVA-13-16e

GRVA-14-46e("Acceptance of foreign certificates (for CSMS/SUMS) for the type approval")



"Prior to issuing a type approval, when assessing a manufacturer, the Approval
Authority may make arrangements with the Approval Authority of another contracting
party to accept their Certificate of Compliance for Cyber Security Management System
(without suitable arrangements between the Authorities, the requirements of UN
Regulation No. 155 may be considered not to be met). The Approval Authority issuing
the resulting type approval remains responsible for the whole scope of the relevant
CSMS.”

• The concept of "recognition of foreign CoC" was proposed to
amend the interpretation document of UN R155 by the expert of
France.(Doc. ECE/TRANS/WP.29/GRVA/2023/5)

• The workshop reviewed to elaborate the proposal and proposed
as follows including the texts in red. (Doc. GRVA-15-21e)

Modification of texts of the proposed 
amendment (Doc. ECE/TRANS/GRVA/2023/5)



Future work

The group has received requests including following subjects
associated through experiences/practices of each country on
R155/R156 type approval.

Potential subjects:

•Conditions for arrangements on recognizing foreign CoC

•Reference to R155 in other Regulations: what is expected

from manufacturers?

•Potential for integration of wider category vehicles in the

scope of R155: what is expected from manufacturers?

•Software updates after registration



Future work

• As the consensus, the group recognized the needs to
continue the workshop for further discussions/information
sharing on these potential subjects.

• Firstly, the workshop will discuss what specific points
regarding these subjects should be discussed in the
workshop.

• The group also understands that this continuation should
be approved by the guidance of GRVA.


